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This term’s value is  

Friendship 
 
 
 

 
 

Weekly Awards  Dates 

          
Well done to our Stars of the week  

             
 Chloe and Sienna in the infants 
and Theo in the juniors. 

 
Congratulations to Milana 

for winning the reading raffle! 
 

Well done to Betsy for her rugby trophy for 
most improved under 8. Also to Leah for her 
super acting award and winning a holiday!! 
Thank you to Jessica for sharing a photo of 

when she was recently a bridesmaid. 
 

 
Tues 25th April      Year 6 dental check 
Weds 26th April     After school sports club 
Mon 1st May           Bank Holiday 
Weds 3rd May        After school sports club 
Thurs 4th May        After school art club resumes 
Fri 5th May             Coronation picnic and mufti day 
Mon 8th May           Bank Holiday 
 

From Mrs Busari  
The children had a great first week back and have started their new topic 
learning.  This week you will receive the topic webs which show the learning planned 
in each subject for term 5 and 6.  The children have a history topic this term and a 
geography topic next half term, which is slightly different to how we have done it 
before.  This way it really allows the children to focus on that one particular subject 
and the skills needed to be a historian or a geographer.   
 
We are currently looking at the format for our end of year reports this year to ensure 
that it is a personalised document which reflects your child’s year in school.  If any 
parents have any views on what you like to see included in reports and what you find 
not so useful, please share this with us.  We want to produce a document which is 
both informative and also personalised to your child.  Any feedback is welcomed.   
 
Over the next two weeks the NEU have two further strike dates set for Thursday 27th 
April and Tuesday 2nd May.  Currently the indication is that Ashton will remain open as 
usual.  If this changes at all, I will let you know as soon as I can.   
 
We have the two bank holiday weekends coming up, which I am sure many of you are 
looking forward to.  Just a reminder that we sent an email last week about a 
Coronation Picnic on the playground on Friday 5th May from 12.30pm, if the weather 
is dry, for those parents and families who would like to attend.   
 
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school.  I am out quite a bit this week at 
meetings, but will be here on Tuesday afternoon and Wednesday morning.   
 
With best wishes  
 
Jude Busari  
 

Our social media  
 

Find us on Facebook, 
 

Ashton CofE Primary School | 
Facebook 

 
 

 
               

Twitter… 
 
 @ashtonceprimary 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
…and for our school website, 

please visit  
 

www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
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